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Minutes of …	LITTLE COMPTON 
	ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 
		
Correspondence Address :  	The Clerk LCPC, 5 Back Lane, Long Compton, Shipston on Stour, Warwickshire, CV36 5LG
Telephone :	07866 046 001	
Email :		littlecompton.pc1@gmail.com
Website :	www.littlecomptonpc.org

Here are the Minutes of Little Compton Parish Council Ordinary Meeting held on Monday 22nd January 2024 at 7.00pm in the Village Hall. 
Present were Councillors Matt Povey (Chairman) Charlie Huntingford  Nigel Martin, Wayne Parker and Clerk, Sarah Elliott, District Councillor Sarah Whalley-Hoggins
There were six members of the public present.
1. Apologies were received and accepted from Cllr Graeme Evans.
2. The Council approved the minutes from the meeting on 20th November 2023 and these were signed by the Chairman and will now be available to view on our website.  
3. Stratford District Councillor Sarah Whalley-Hoggins gave a report :
a. Sarah updated on the fight to keep the Fox pub at Gt Wolford, because it is the nearest for some miles and is an important community asset to the residents and the village.
b. Budget setting in council has become an issue regarding the HVO (hydrotreated vegetable oil) used in the refuse collection lorries across the district.  The council wants to replace the old diesel lorries with new HVO conversions costing £250,000 per year.  Also the Lib Dem council has put aside £2million for a project that is so far elusive in detail.
c. She reminded Councillors that Planning meetings are open for councillors to attend for information on projects in our vicinity to keep us informed, ie the 4Shires Farm site and the Gt Wolford pub.
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d. Green Bin waste collection is increasing again this year by £2.00 up to £46.00 which Sarah felt could be subsidized by the money being put aside elsewhere.
e. Some money is set aside now for rural areas to have car electric charging areas made available and accessible.
f. The ‘UBUS’ system is going to be rolled out at some time in the future.
g. The Police and Crime Commissioner elections are coming up in May but not all candidate names have yet been given.  The poll will be held in the Village Hall arranged by SDC as usually happens. 
h. Houses in Warwickshire which have been affected by flooding may be eligible for grant funding for improvement or flood defense but this might also devalue a house because of it being in a flood risk zone.
i. Severn Trent are being asked to attend a meeting with the Council in Cherington because of reported discharge into the River Stour.
j. The abattoir at Long Compton is being closed/sold.  The local resident group and Parish Council are trying to save the abattoir by buying it locally through crowd funding.  Sarah urged us all to get involved to help save this very important and significant amenity. 

4. Clerk Reported on herself attending a Clerk’s online Operational Meeting held once a month which is very useful.  Three Councillors had also attended training online by WALC which they found to be ‘interesting’.  Discussed the plaque for the bench, Clerk suggested the bench was not in good condition, and Cllr Martin suggested putting the plaque in the new bus shelter instead.  
5. Comments from the public came from ‘Chris’ who introduced himself to the meeting as a new resident.  
a. He brought up speeding cars coming through the village.  Chairman Matt Povey described the measures the PC is currently taking, ie asking WCC for new 30mph signs and putting white gates at the entrance roads.  
b. Chris also asked if he cd arrange a ‘cricket sixes’ gathering at the playground area or if potentially Reed College would allow use of their green space.  The Council are happy to look at this opportunity for a community get together.   
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6. Financial :  
a. The payments were read out by the Chairman and acknowledged for the months of November and December, and income received was noted, as per the agenda. 
b. The precept was discussed alongside the figures in the prepared Budget.  The current reserves will be approx. £10,600 and alongside this sum we should ensure enough money is available for the next year  payments (approx. £18,000) plus any projects and maintenance of trees and bus shelter.  We might allow some money for the Playground to be updated (a baby swing)(£2000); a grant/donation towards the upkeep of the village hall(£6000); a speed sign project (£6,000).  Therefore, a figure of £15,000 increase was considered to be maybe too high on top of the £11,200 requested last year so we looked at an uplift of 40% = £4,480, making a request for £15,680.  This sum was proposed and agreed by all 4 councillors present and will be submitted by the 26th January 2024.

7. Planning Applications were discussed :
a. There were no significant changes to the planning applications.  The past two months have been for tree felling or reductions.  
b. David Marina, attended the meeting and showed us the plans for the Four Shires Farm which he has purchased.  Some years ago a two-hundred year wood was felled by the previous occupant and planning applied for several caravans traveller site.  This was turned down due to several reasons; ie dishonesty about the land state and the county lines.  The forestry commission has applied for permission to replant the trees.  There has been longstanding problems with the farm land and illegal activities of the owners and contamination of the land.  Mr Marina, stepped forward to purchase the land in order to steward this land from the previous destruction caused by the travellers who were the owners.  He explained his plans to develop the site sympathetically and continue the farming operations.  He wanted to inform the council of his planning application to gain their support.    Dist Cllr Sarah stated how the site has historically been a blight to the area and therefore the support of the Parish Council along with Moreton in Marsh Town Council would be in everbody’s best interests.  She asked that as a council we put in our 
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support when they come onto the planning site with clear specific reasons. 

8. Finally, an update on the Cemetery :  We had a burial of Susan Reid during January and Patrick Cooper asked to cut back the overhead trees above the pathway, which he did.  We also have been advised of the recent passing of Mrs Merle Barrington who will be buried on 19th Feburary in the Cemetery. 
Cllr Wayne stated that a Blue Bin has been placed at the Cemetery now. 
The meeting was closed at 8.13pm


Date of next Meeting will be on Monday 18th March 2024 at 7pm  





